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BACKGROUND:

Washington law provides for the death penalty in certain cases
of aggravated first-degree murder. The death penalty may be
imposed if, in a special sentencing proceeding following
conviction, it is found that there are not sufficient
mitigating circumstances to merit leniency. However, if such
mitigating circumstances are found, the sentence will be life
imprisonment without the possibility of parole.

The death penalty in Washington is carried out by hanging or,
at the election of the condemned person, by lethal injection.
The Washington Supreme Court has rejected the argument that
the state’s choice of method of execution provision amounts to
cruel and unusual punishment. The same argument is being made
in the federal courts, along with the argument that hanging
itself is cruel and unusual.

The United States Supreme Court has upheld a change in a
state’s method of execution statute even when the change was
applied retroactively to crimes committed before the change
was made. The court rejected arguments that the change
amounted to prohibited ex post facto legislation.

SUMMARY:

Lethal injection is made the exclusive method of execution for
defendants who commit capital offenses after the effective
date of this act. If, however, lethal injection is
invalidated by the courts, then hanging will become the sole
method of execution.

For defendants who have committed, or will commit, a capital
offense before the effective date of this act, the presumption
regarding the method of execution is reversed from that of
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current law. That is, lethal injection will be the method of
execution unless the condemned person chooses hanging.

The Office of the Administrator for the Courts is required to
study the racial and gender proportionalities of defendants in
death penalty cases before and after the change in method of
execution takes effect.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: none requested
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